
TOWN OF MARSHAN
DAKOTA COUNTY, MINNESOTA

Reply To:
19980 Nicolai Ave. E.
Hastings, Minnesota 55033

MARSHAN TOWNSHIP MEETING
January 17, 2017

 The January, 2017 meeting of the Marshan Town Board was called to order by Chairman 
Jerry Bauer at 8:00 P.M.  Others present were Jim Wollmering, Gloria Pinke, Marge Snyder and 
John Maher.
 Minutes of the December 20, 2016 Town Board meeting was read.  Motion by 
Wollmering and seconded by Pinke to approve and place on file.  Motion carried unanimously. 
 Minutes of the planning Commission minutes of January 3rd, 2017 were read. Motion by 
Pinke and seconded by Wollmering to approve and place on file. Motion carried unanimously.
Old Business: 
 There was none.
New Business
 Dakota Co. Sherriff appeared to report on the activity in the Township. 
 Allan Swanson appeared to ask if his property has a buildable lot. It is located on 
Part of PID# 25-02300-51-012 which is a 40 acre parcel and he would be selling 15 acres of that 
40 acres. The house would be built on the southerly quarter quarter. Motion by Pinke and 
seconded by Wollmering to approve this as a buildable lot contingent to a survey.
 Kate Biermaier, of 13873 210th east appeared for a permit to build a building to be used 
as a horse barn and storage. This building was built before a permit was issued. The Board told 
her the building permit fee would be doubled.  Motion by Wollmering and seconded by Pinke to 
approve this permit. Motion carried unanimously. 
 Mr. Tetzluff appeared asking about the process on the property owned by Mr. Mellon. He 
was told a letter had been mailed to Mr. Mellon on December 20th.
   Treasurer’s report was given. Motion by Pinke and seconded by Wollmering to approve 
the treasurers report as read and printed.  Motion carried unanimously.
 Motion by Pinke and seconded by Wollmering to adjourn the meeting.  Meeting 
adjourned at 9:10p.m.

Submitted by: 
Marge Snyder
Marshan Township, Clerk   


